








STRATEGIC  MILESTONES

LOOKING  FORWARD

These strategic directions move PWCL towards our vision of ending domestic and sexual violence, while addressing obstacles and 

leveraging our strengths. Here are some key milestones we reached in 2015:

CAPACITY BUILDING FOR
OUR CONTINUED LEGACY

COLLABORATING FOR
SYSTEMS CHANGE

ENSURING QUALITY SERVICES
THAT MEET COMMUNITY NEEDS

PRIORITIZING EQUITY
AND DIVERSITY

After more than 40 years of being known as the Portland Wom-
en’s Crisis Line, we began the process of rebranding to an 
identity that catches up with who we are and what we do. We 
are excited to transition into this new identity in May 2016.

Our new role as a primary crisis line for Multnomah County 
strengthened PWCL and our system as we all work together to 
offer the best service to survivors.

+

+ To recognize our local partners who also provide sexual assault 
response, PWCL teamed up with Sexual Assault Resource 
Center to host an advocate self-care day. Massages and tarot 
card readings!

+

We are committed to our survivor-led value, which informs our 
efforts to establish crisis line service benchmarks. Based on the 
feedback of survivors, we now track how quickly calls are 
answered and use this data to guide our capacity building.

+

Our Director of Services supported Multnomah County’s devel-
opment of a shared tool to support advocates in connecting 
survivors with domestic violence housing resources. This tool is 
already helping our system identify and respond to community 
needs.

+

To bring our anti-racism work into all that we do, PWCL facilitat-
ed quarterly staff meetings focused on the topic. 

+

We added a section to our Employee Work Plans that prompts 
PWCL staff to identify specific ways they will incorporate 
anti-racism education and action into the work that they do.

+

PWCL advocates participated in a training about interrupting 
racist and oppressive comments from crisis line callers.

+

Six PWCL representatives attended the Oregon Alliance to End 
Violence Against Women Legislative Awareness Day.

+

PWCL provided significant leadership at the Tri-County Domes-
tic & Sexual Violence Intervention Network. Our MSW intern 
made important contributions, like building an effective intranet 
and a systems map for the Network.

+

As we move into 2016, we’re looking forward to another fantastic year of growth and change. Again, our name and brand will 

be changing after over 40 years of being known as PWCL. Though our core services aren’t radically changing with our 

rebrand, we look forward to using this transition as a catalyst to strengthen our survivor-led and anti-racist values. 

As of February 2016, the PWCL offices have undergone a major renovation focused on increasing crisis line capacity, improv-

ing technology, and creating a workspace that supports self-care for advocates. Our new computers from Myriad Supply are 

incredible and will easily support our new information and referral database. Our new ergonomic chairs and headsets, funded 

by support from the Boeing Employee Community Fund, help advocates provide exceptional advocacy to each and every 

caller. We are so happy to have a workspace that is comfortable and technology that is effective as we work to serve the 

community.

Thank you to our 2015 funders and donors. We all work together in answering the call to end domestic and sexual violence.


